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BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES
November 20, 2014
Call to Order and Roll Call: The meeting was called to order at 12:15 pm at the Cross County Library in Wynne, Arkansas.  Kitty Bingham, Joy Lynn Bowen (had Erleen Sawyer’s proxy), Anne Eldridge, Carolyn Imboden, Reta Ragland, Angela Ryland and Joy Shepherd (had George Anne Draper’s proxy) were in attendance.

Trustees absent: Bill Brooks, Kip Davis, George Anne Draper, Erleen Sawyer.
Public Attendees and staff:  Claire Miller, Branch Manager of Cross County Library; John Paul Myrick, ECARLS director; David Winkler, Auditor.
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes. 

The ECARLS Trustees read the minutes from the ECARLS Board Meeting on August 29, 2014.  Joy Shepherd moved to accept the minutes as presented, Angela Ryland seconded the motion.  All aye. Motion carried.  
Public Participation and Communications:
· David Winkler introduced himself as the person hired to do the audit of ECARLS for the past two years.  He has no major findings to report.  He gave his contact information to the Trustees in case they had questions at a later date. 
Financial Reports and approval of bills:

Financial Reports were presented for July 2014 through October 2014.  Reta Ragland requested that paper copies of the financials be sent to her in the future.  I missed who moved and seconded here. Sorry
Operation Reports: 


The Trustees were presented with reports from the Regional Librarian.  John Paul mentioned that Cross County Library is listed as a beneficiary of Joanna Block’s annuity after her passing.  We have learned that a bequest of over $22,000 should be coming to the library soon.  Joy Shepherd said that Joanna brought art and culture to our community and Cross County and that should be remembered when using these funds. Carolyn asked about the e-rate funding in Woodruff County and John Paul explained that they would not be receiving any this year but we would be applying again next year.  He also explained some of the upcoming e-rate funding changes and the recent training he attended.  John Paul also apologized for losing his cool with the Mayor of Cotton Plant at the previous Woodruff County meeting.  Angela Ryland said that on behalf of the citizens of Cotton Plant, she wanted to thank him for the way he handled the situation with Mayor Connely.  Carolyn Imboden moved to accept the report as submitted, Reta Ragland seconded the motion.  All aye. Motion carried. 
Unfinished Business: 

At 12:37, the Board went into executive session (for consideration of employment, appointment, promotion, demotion, disciplining or resignation of any public officer or employee as allowed by Arkansas Freedom of Information Act of 1967). The meeting reconvened into regular session at 1:10.   
New Business: 
John Paul presented the Trustees with copies of ECARLS 2013-14 Audit Findings.  The Trustees had been emailed copies of the findings previously.  There were no questions.  Ann Eldridge moved to accept the findings as presented, Carolyn Imboden seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried. 
Next, the Trustees were asked to approve the 2015 Board Meetings Schedule.  Angela Ryland asked about the possibility of meeting in Cotton Plant if they were able to open a branch there.  She also asked about meeting in McCrory more than once a year.  John Paul said that the trustees were welcome to meet in McCrory more often if they chose to.  Discussion arose about the meeting on Thursday, November 19th as it would conflict with others meetings in the area and it was decided to move the meeting to Friday, November 20th instead.  Reta Ragland moved to accept the schedule with that change, Angela Ryland seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.  The 2015 Holiday Schedule was also presented.  It follows the county guidelines as previously approved by the Trustees.  No vote was required at this time.  
Trustee Comment Period: 

· Carolyn Imboden stated that this was her last meeting as an ECARLS trustee.  It has been an interesting, pleasurable, hardworking experience and it’s been a good ten years.  Joy Lynn Bowen thanked Carolyn for her service.  Joy Lynn then mentioned that plans would be moving forward for Woodruff 21 after the first of the year.  Dr. Collier of ARcare had invited John Paul to introduce himself and discuss his plans for the Woodruff County Library in January 2014. In January 2015, Dr. Collier would like John Paul to return and give an update.  Joy Lynn also thanked David Winkler for attending the meeting.       
It was noticed that the next meeting was incorrectly listed on the agenda.  The meeting is on Thursday, February 26th at the Augusta Economic Development Center.  Carolyn Imboden moved to adjourn the meeting, Reta Ragland seconded the motion.  All aye, motion carried.  

Respectfully submitted,


Claire Miller, Branch Manager of Cross County Library.
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